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January 31, 2014 

 

Robert Jones 

Contractors Adjustment Company 

750 Lake Cook Road, Suite 410 

Buffalo Grove, IL 60089 

lcole@cacliens.com 

 

Re: FOIA Request 14-002 

 

Dear Mr. Jones: 

 

     I write to respond to your Freedom of Information request dated December 19, 2013, and 

received in my office on January 2, 2014, in which you requested: 

 

“the Payment Bond and Performance Bond or the combined Payment/Performance 

Bond, the first five pages and signature page of the general/prime contractors contract 

with the Board of Trustees of the University of Illinois or any of its Agents, an 

accounting showing remaining funds to be paid on the project and the most recent 

statement provided to the General/Prime Contractor.   

Additionally, kindly confirm if and when the project has been accepted by Board of 

Trustees of the University of Illinois and if so, any documentation or correspondence 

indicating or confirming the acceptance. 

 

Our Client: L & W Supply Corporation D/B/A Chicago Area Building Specialties (A 

Delaware Corp) 

Contracted with: Otis Construction Company 

Prime Contractor: Path Construction Company, Inc.  

Provided: Ceiling tile and accessories.” 

 

 Information responsive to your request is available and attached. These are public 

documents and number 13 pages.  

 

Board of Trustees approval is not required for total project budgets below $5 million; as 

such no records could be located regarding that portion of your request. Additionally, the 

University does not provide statements to the General/Prime Contractor as such no records 

could be located regarding that portion of your request.  Please note, a taxpayer identification 

number has been redacted pursuant to Section 7(1)(b) of the Act, which exempts from 

disclosure “[p]rivate information, unless disclosure is required by another provision of this Act, 

a State or federal law or a court order.” 

 



 

 

 You have a right, under the law, to seek a review of your status as a commercial 

requestor by the Public Access Counselor (PAC) in the Office of the Attorney General. The PAC 

may be reached by phone at 217-782-1396, by email to publicaccess@atg.state.il.us, or by postal 

mail at the Public Access Bureau, 500 S. 2nd Street, Springfield, Illinois 62706. You also have the 

right to seek judicial review under section 11 of this Act. 

 

If you have questions for our office, please contact 217-333-6400. 

 

Sincerely, 

 

Thomas P. Hardy 

Executive Director  

   and Chief Records Officer 

 

 


